FOID Card Policy

The lllinois Department of Human Services (IDHS) requires mental health professionals
to report information about any client, or individual participating in therapy, who is
assessed as presenting a clear and present danger to themselves, any other person, or
the community in general. This information must be forwarded to IDHS as mental health
providers are mandated reporters and are immunized for making a good faith report.
These reports are made to IDHS to be processed then forwarded to the State Police.
The State Police will then make a determination regarding whether the reported
individual's Firearm’s ID (FOID card) should be revoked or an application is approved.

For more information on mandated reporting regarding FOID cards, please refer to the
IDHS website for more information.



https://www.dhs.state.il.us/page.aspx?item=37840

